
Minutes of the Community Development (CD) meeting, March 14, 2022. 

1. Secretary Gadzik called the meeting to order at 5:05. 

2. Roll call - M. Moore, J. Hammons (alternate), and A. Gadzik were present. Absent were B. Berg (came 

after fire call), M. Bartleson, and K. Hutchison. Also present was Assistant City Clerk Judy Blessing, Camp 

Abe Lincoln Director Nick Martinez, and FROG Reading Program Director Estella Novak 

3. Camp – N. Martinez participated in a detailed discussion the variety of possible ways to structure 

support for Buffalo resident children attending Camp Abe Lincoln.  Gadzik moved, Moore seconded, and 

CD passed unanimously the following motion: The program will run 9:00 am to 12:00 pm Monday 

through Friday for six weeks beginning Monday, June 17, and ending Friday, August 5, with $150 for the 

entire six week program being due from the children’s parents and $133 being provided by the 

Community Development Committee.  Transportation will be provided to and from the Terry Adams city 

park.  Up to thirty Buffalo children may receive the $133 sponsorship to participate in the program.  If an 

excess of thirty Buffalo resident children want to participate in the program, or children residing outside 

the city limits of Buffalo, they may participate if they pay the full rate of $283.  The total number of 

children enrolled is not limited. 

4. Public Input – none   

5. Adjournment - Motion by A. Gadzik, seconded by J. Hammons. Motion carried unanimously at 5:55. 


